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UBAC held its first meeting today. The leadership team reported strong enrollment data. The average five year index score of entering freshmen (1300, our largest class ever) is 103 (our target is 93) (UCD is 104 and UCB is 113). Campus enrollment looks to be up around 5% (our target was 2%) but official census date is tomorrow. There is a problem in graduate enrollment (down 8.6%) but that is partially offset by increases in non-resident undergraduate numbers. We also have much better retention numbers over last year. 

Parking is a financial problem for the campus, as a new lot would cost around $900,000 and, in these economic times, we cannot afford this expense. The Chancellor has asked the deans to expand Friday classes and non prime-time class hours (i.e., 90% of our classes are currently offered Monday through Thursday between 10 a.m. and 2 p.m.) Last week there were no available parking spaces on campus (including four Diamonds parking area). The campus had to get permission from University Village (across Nevada Ave) to take our overflow. 

Our positive growth turned into a parking nightmare. 

The Lieutenant Governor's office anticipates a $400 to $900 million cut next Spring, $120 million from higher education. $4 million would be the UCCS share. UBAC and the leadership team are modeling that and preparing for that. It should not effect faculty and PESA 3% raise pools for October (since we apparently have met our 2% target for growth. 

A gift to the campus will allow the complete restoration of the Heller Center. New dorms will be started in the Spring Semester.
